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Submission for the Ministry of Justice’s Consultation Paper on the Statutory Review of the 
AML/CFT Act 
 
This submission is in response to the Ministry of Justice (Ministry)’s consultation paper on the statutory 
review of the Anti-Money Laundering and Countering Financing of Terrorism Act 2009 (Act), Review of the 
AML/CFT Act – Consultation Document, dated October 2021 (Consultation Paper). 

We write this submission on behalf of a client that is headquartered overseas in a major OECD economy, 
and operates in New Zealand under an exemption from parts of the Act.  Our client prefers to make this 
submission anonymously because it has not, in the time available, been able to get the internal approvals 
required to do so in its name.  They are nonetheless keen to be heard and appreciate the opportunity to be 
consulted. 

Our client’s submission relates only to the one topic which is of concern and relevance to our client, which is 
the continuation of the Ministerial exemption power contained in the Act. 

Question 1.14 of the Consultation Paper asks whether the process for Ministerial exemptions in sections 157 
to 159 of the Act is still required for the anti-money laundering and countering financing of terrorism 
(AML/CFT) regime to operate effectively. 

Our client’s submission is that the process for Ministerial exemptions in sections 157 is a crucial 
element of the AML/CFT regime and should be retained in its current form, or enhanced. 

The Act is fundamentally principles-based, and is necessarily drafted broadly in order to capture the wide 
range of activities that it seeks to regulate.  This means that it is not uncommon for there to be technical 
capture of entities that were not intended to fall under the regime, and that do not present a substantive risk 
of money laundering or terrorism financing (ML/TF). 

The bespoke exemptions mechanism allows for these sharp edges of the regime to be softened.  Obligations 
can be modified to ensure they remain proportionate to risk.  This aligns with the risk-based approach 
underlying the regime, allowing compliance obligations to be tailored to an entity’s actual risk and 
circumstances rather than the generalised risk of similar entities.  Without this reactivity, compliance with the 
AML/CFT regime would be prohibitively costly for many entities that seek to offer low-risk services, and so 
they would ultimately decline to operate in New Zealand. 

While the ability to exempt kinds of entities and activities through regulations is also an important component 
of the regime, it cannot fulfil the necessary role of a bespoke exemptions mechanism.  As a practical reality, 
it is not possible to contemplate all potential situations when drafting regulations.  For example, our client 
came close to an existing exemption in the regulations, but was excluded from that by a quirk of its corporate 
structure.  Further, many individual situations are not suitable for blanket exemptions (partial or whole), 
whereas a bespoke exemption could tailor conditions and the extent of the exemption to fit. 






